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Issue  46 

August’ 2007 Dear Members and friends, 
 
I do hope that you are having a 
wonderful Summer especially with 
more sun and warmer weather 
that we have experienced in the 
past few weeks .  
This Year the bi-annual Main 
Group Visit took place here in 
Crawley, between the 23/06/2007 
and 01/07/2007. Despite the ear-
lier arrival date from the norm and 
somewhat inclement weather, the 
MGV was a big success. The 
committee members together with 
Crawley Youth Centre prepared a 
really varied and interesting pro-
gramme for both the adults and 
youth. The farewell party took 
place in the Tilgate park’s walled 
garden. The caterers prepared a 
quality buffet and despite heavy 
rain outside, a warm and friendly 
atmosphere prevailed all evening. 
 
I would like to thank all those that 
helped make this visit and the 
farewell a success. Special thanks 
to all the CTTA committee mem-
bers, Raj Sharma and his          
colleagues at the Crawley Youth 
Centre, CBC and anyone I have 
forgotten to mention. 

More information about the MGV 
together with some photographs 
are shown on pages 3 to 5. 

The CTTA’s AGM was held in the 
Town Hall on Tuesday 24th July. I 
can report that main changes 
coming out of the AGM were, that 
Frank Baker stepped down as  the 
chairman of CTTA and became 

our vice chairman. The newly 
elected chairman is Iain Millar. 
Congratulations and best wishes 
to Iain in his new position. At the 
same time a big thank you to 
Frank and his wife Christine for all 
their hard work  in representing 
the CTTA in the last few years. 
Full list of the up to date elected 
committee members are printed 
on page 6. 
 

Peter Klin 

Public relations officer (CTTA) 
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Resume from Keith Sullivan 

 

 As a newly elected committee member for the 
Town Twinning association, I was recently asked 
to write a brief resume about myself by way of 
introduction. 

  

My name is Keith Sullivan and I’m in my early 
50’s. I have always had an interest in the Ger-
manic speaking countries, I’m none to sure why. 
May be it can be attributed to the first overseas 
holiday I ever made. I was 12 and my parents 
had managed to cobble £45 together for the one 
week trip; for those that don’t know, £45 was a 
lot of money in the 60’s. I duly packed my suit-
case and headed off on a school journey to Aus-
tria, to Innsbruck to be precise. The next day we 
were all up bright and early and headed off to the 
slopes via the ski and boot hire shop and that’s 
where I heard my first piece of foreign language. 
I was in awe, what was that they were saying? I 
wish I could understand them! Skiing lessons 
were in German and/or broken English – “benz 
zee kneez”, hey I liked this, whatever it was – I 
liked the skiing too. 

  

I was fortunate enough to go several more times 
on the annual skiing school journey to the same 
area and the rest is history; I increasingly devel-
oped an interest for the language and its people. 

  

When I was 18 I decided to attend German les-
sons which I’ve now done on and off for many 
years, obtaining a GCSE O Level and then sub-
sequently an Institute of Linguists qualification in 
German, always for personal interest never for 
my profession. My profession by the way is tele-
communications marketing manager with BT or 
rather Openreach, you know the white vans with 
the squiggly lines on the side, ah that bit of BT! 
Openreach, in case you’re wondering, look after 
the local network – the bit from the exchange to 
your house, but don’t ask me to fix your phone, 
I’m in marketing! 

  

I don’t profess to be fluent in German, but I can 
get by and I enjoy having a go and that conven-
iently brings me to my interest in Town Twinning. 
My wife, Di (Diana, please don’t call her Diane, 
she’s quite happy with Di though) and Matthew 
have been members of the CTTA for a good few 
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years and we recently visited Dorsten for the 5th 
time. We have always enjoyed our visits and have 
tried to embrace the occasion by mixing in wherever 
we can. 

  

In my view a visit to Dorsten isn’t a holiday, it’s an 
experience; an opportunity to share experiences 
with our hosts and witness first hand how they live 
their lives, which isn’t so very different to us in the 
UK, in fact I think we have more in common with the 
Germans than possibly any other nation I can think 
of.  

  

Finally, just a little bit about my hobbies and pur-
suits; I like languages, now there’s a surprise! I like 
travelling and have been to all continents and there-
fore many countries. I like most sports, my other 
love (in addition to Di that is) is Arsenal FC (& origi-
nally Millwall, I’m from SE London), I like wine/wine 
tasting and going to the gym (a neat combination), 
I’m a James Bond fan (the cars, the locations, the 
girls etc) and I think that’s about it from me. 

  

Oh one last thing, my hopes for the Association are 
to make it “a bit more German”. I’d like us all to 
grow in our knowledge of the country and its people 
or should I say Das Deutsche Volk! 

  

Beste Grusse 

  

Keith Sullivan  

 

Editor’s Post Scriptum:  Most of you will         
remember  that Keith  organised  an excel-
lent  German wine tasting  evening , com-
bined with a quality presentation  in May. 
Many thanks to Keith and his wife Di  for 
providing members and friends with a 
really enjoyable evening . From comments 
received I am sure that another similar 
evening sometime in the future will be most 
welcome. 

P K 
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Photos from the MGV  - Crawley 2007 
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MGV—German local press articles 

The article under the title “ Contacts of 
Cultures”, describes the MGV and how the 
Dorsten visitors enjoyed the friendship of 
the Indian community and visited the Big-
gest Sikh Temple outside India. 

The article also talks about sharing some of 
the negative experiences during the 34 
years of the town twinning. One of these 
experiences was a real fear after this year  
attempted London terrorist car attacks and 
also after the bombings of two years ago in 
2005, when 56 people died. Many people 
from Crawley work in London and need to 
commute daily. They do fear, however they 
have an attitude, that the Life must go on, 
explains Marita Kipinsky. 

Crawley is however a good example of the 
local and ethnic communities living together 
in one town. Crawley with their 100 000 
population has eight percent of citizens from 
the Indian continent. 

Raj  Sharma the Leader of the Crawley 
Youth Centre organised a Bollywood eve-
ning, with Indian food and even Sari 
dresses to keep for the ladies. 

One of the lasting impression had been the 
trip to the Sikh Temple in London. 

At the forthcoming September’s Dual Com-
mittee Meeting, the planning will start for the 
2008 reciprocal English MGV in Dorsten. 

The article under the title “ The Thames 
turns into Ganges” explains how this year 
MGV to Crawley had a strong emphasis on 
the Indian culture. Despite the “ typical Eng-
lish summer” and heavy rain, the weather did 
not prevent the various trips and venues. It 
describes the initial Mayoress Sally Blake 
reception in Town Hall, Trip to Portsmouth, 
Bramber including the Lancing College big 
Cathedral and the £23 000 annual fees the 
parents need to pay for their offsprings to 
attend this college. 

The main attraction of this year’s visit was the 
Indian Theme including a visit to the Sikh 
Temple in London. The biggest Sikh Temple 
outside India. The visitors were also served a 
meal with various Indian dishes and Indian 
tea. Later a “Bollywood Evening” was ar-
ranged in Crawley with traditional Indian 
dresses and music. The atmosphere was so 
good that even the German visitors joined in 
dancing. 

Some German visitors went for a day trip to 
London , which was just 1 day prior to the 
failed London terrorist car attacks. Their pre-
vailing good mood, was somewhat dampened 
for a short time. 
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This year the programme had a 
definite “Indian flavour” to it. 

 

On the Monday we went on a 
trip on the Grand Union Canal 
organised by Tom Leahy. After 
a leisurely cruise in a barge 
along the canal, from Little 
Venice to Camden Lock, we 
then met up with the coach 
again and headed west to the 
Southall Gurdwara, the largest 
Sikh Temple outside India.  We 
were invited to visit the interior 
of the Temple and to spend a 
few moments in contemplation 
in the tranquil surroundings.   

Afterwards, as is the custom, 
all visitors were offered a sim-
ple lunch of curry, fruit and tea.  
For most of us, both British and 
German, this was our first visit 
to a Sikh Temple and we found 
it a very interesting experience.  
Our journey home took us 
along the main shopping street 
in Southall and due to the slow 
moving rush hour traffic we 
were able to admire the exotic 
fruits and vegetables, materials 
and fashions on display. 

 

On Wednesday evening we 
were the guests of the Crawley 
Youth Centre at a Bollywood 

Evening.  Most people entered 
into the spirit of the evening 
and wore Indian attire (kindly 
donated by the Friends of the 
Youth Centre). The Hangama 
dancers entertained us with an 
exhibition of Indian dancing 
and we were impressed by 
their skill and enthusiasm.  Af-
terwards we enjoyed a tasty 
meal and the more adventur-
ous joined the dancers on the 
floor to learn some of the 
moves.  All agreed that it was a 
most enjoyable evening and 
our thanks go to Raj Sharma 
and his team for their wonderful 
hospitality. 

Marilyn Millar 
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From Barges to Bollywood 
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Newly elected Committee Members - July 2007 

 

Below is the list of the newly elected executive committee members for 2007/2008 
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Position Name 

Honorary President  Cllr. Jim Smith 

Chairman Iain Millar 

Vice Chairman Frank Baker 

Secretary Geoff May 

Treasurer Tom Leahy 

Minute Secretary Joan Newton 

Public relations officer Peter Klin 

Accommodation Secretary Jacky May 

Membership Secretary Michael James 

Chief Executive Secretary C/O Town Hall  

Committee Members: Councillor  Howard Bloom 

 Councillor Adam Brown 

 Councillor David Shreeves 

 George Redgrave 

 Helen Kendall 

 Marion James 

 John Potier 

 Keith Sullivan 

  


